To: Prosecutor General of the Republic

Américo Julião Letela

Av. Vladimir Lenine nr. 121

Maputo, Mozambique

E-mail: denuncias@pgr.gov.mz

Copy to: Embassy of Mozambique 

Ms. Ambassador Berta Celestino Cossa

Boulevard Saint Michel 97

1040 Brussel

Belgium

E-mail: info@embassyofmozambique.be

(Plaats, datum)

Dear Prosecutor General,

I am writing to express deep concern for Mozambican journalist Selma Inocência Marivate who on 27 July reported that she may have been the victim of a toxic metal poisoning during a work visit to Maputo in March 2025. 
On 2 March, Selma Inocência Marivate travelled from Germany, where she resides and works, to Maputo to facilitate a one-week training for local journalists. She reported sensing that her safety may have been compromised, prompting her to leave the country. Shortly after returning to Germany, she began experiencing serious health issues. A toxicological analysis confirmed heavy metal intoxication. Marivate underwent treatment for heavy metal poisoning and was in a critical situation. 

I urge you to ensure a prompt, independent and impartial investigation into the suspected poisoning of Selma Inocência Marivate is carried out, with a view to hold those responsible to account. I further urge you to publicly condemn any attacks or threats against journalists and human rights defenders.

Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter.

Yours sincerely, 

(Naam, adres)
